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Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
June 13, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick


-

Wells



-
Kennebunk


- 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President (arrived 8:47)
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P.

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary

Old Orchard Beach

Jeffrey Hinderliter, (arrived 9:53)
Scarborough


-
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Bob Lanigra, John Andrews, Joe Yuhas

ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush

(Attendees are identified by initials)

Meeting called to order at 8:37 by VP Letellier.

1. Minutes of May 9, 2012 – motion by BL to accept as drafted, 2nd by JB, 4-0-2 (JA, AR).
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Election of Officers – DL nominated Tad Redway as Pres, 2nd by JA, and so voted, unan. JA: Dan Letellier as VP and Treas., BL 2nds, and so voted, unan. BL: Bob Hamblen as secretary, JA 2nds, and so voted, unan.
· Review of Fiscal 2012-2013 budget  – Dan L. – fiscal year will begin July 1. Signs will come out of Trail Operations, but sponsors are being pursued. $810 expected from SMMC for BAK section. Staff only item over budget, while certain other line items not fully expended. Wells dues are expected for new fiscal year. Anita: South Berwick has approved dues for new fiscal. Arundel’s town meeting is tonight, finance committee is recognizing economic development opportunity of trail. JA moves to accept, BL 2nds, and so voted, unan.
· Status – Legal Review of ETMD documents – Tad R – reviews issues raised in attorney Guay’s letter of 6/1/12. Board members have the ability to propose and approve by majority vote, amendments to the Membership Agreement. ETMD is a private 501c3. We have contractual responsibilities based on funding that has built trail, but none to the equestrian community. Guay concludes that equestrian use can be limited or eliminated. We have incidents with bicycles, with other users, and with horses. So far, less impact than expected. AR: municipalities should have say. TR: but, ETMD should not abdicate its authority. CB: was manure on trail in Biddeford on Monday, flurry of Facebook and emails, a particular stable was identified. Cindy, Kristen and the Lanks went out and cleaned it up in a timely manner. BL: I have confidence they will continue to do that. AR: we don’t have to do anything now? TR: no. We know our options now. CB: might have been avoided if rules of trail had been posted. TR: should be posted at stables. BL: Tom DeBruin is printing copies of the rules. DL: Biddeford hasn’t opposed horses, is opposed due to increased maintenance and safety issues. Why is Biddeford only town mowing trail? CB: comment received as to Arundel not mowing trail. BL: motion to re-address this after 6 month trail period. Addressed in original motion, motion not necessary. JY: maintain a file of infractions, if ever needed. DL: document incidents. TR: we have complaint forms.
· Status - TE Application / Unitil Co-Location Agreement –  AR: South Berwick would like to see Unitil co-lo to know trail can be built there. CB: One issue raised in Unitil letter would be to amend earlier co-los to conform with Saco-OOB, the most stringent to date. Unitil doesn’t see benefits of the trail. AR: vehicles are driving all over the pipeline in South Berwick. JA: there are 2 driveways over the trail in South Berwick. AB: at Knight’s Pond, they drive in to move ice fishing houses and get to the pond. Heavy logging trucks moving through there. JA: the gas company doesn’t own the corridor in spots. Should PUC be contacted, or MEMA, about lack of safety measures in So. Berwick? Unitil cannot control access to the corridor. TR: we should contact MDOT about the Unitil letter, and towns affected. JA: will draft letter to Chairman and ask for financial help in completing trail. It is that much of an improvement to their corridor. TR: will need someone on Utilities Committee as an ally. Unitil is resisting Governor’s desire to distribute gas more widely. Postpone meeting date of June 18 as proposed by Unitil, re-schedule, and review TE application to decide if co-lo is necessary by Aug. 3. South Berwick has Rep. on Utilities, Bobbi Bearers (D-South Berwick). Draft letter to Wells, Kennebunk and Beavers, and make calls to each. CB: JA was awarded $10K grant from Davis Foundation, for use as local match.
· Trail Management  


i. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L , Bob L --  Mike Claus has ordered. SMMC is ready to cover its pledge. Saco Bay Rotary has been contacted about doing the same.
ii. Status on signs – missing locations/sign order MDOT – Wells, South Berwick, Kennebunk at Rte. 35 signs are missing. AR experienced lack of signs over weekend. Others approached her: where do we go? Scarborough issue at Black Point Road, shows parking but not an arrow. Terrence Parker will install one in Kittery. BH: will take care of Saco. TR: we each need to do our own towns. AR: decision was made to remove on-road signs once off-road trail is built. And U.S. BR-1 will be on the former on-road trail. 

TR: issue in Biddeford through Cathedral Oaks. DL: Barra Road to Cathedral Oaks, Rec Director feels is unsafe. Trail Guide uses St. Mary Street, probably better to go to signal and turn left onto Elm St. Biddeford Planner thinks private funding could be used to improve off-road from business park to Cathedral Oaks. DL will make meeting happen. 
iii. Rules of the Trail & Kiosks – Bob L (revised per 5/09 mtg attached) – skipped.
iv. Events – Carole B  (Updates provided in Monthly Summary-to follow) – CB: some have pushed out to 2012. Nick’s Walk took place in Biddeford. Little word from OOB triathlon. Is both on and off-road. Uses Trail for running portion. NF Walk is coming up, has requested waiver. VA2K went well, sent a certificate. If no cooperation from triathlon, then notify them as to private property and notify OOB and Scarborough.  
· Updates:

i. Financial Report – done with budget.
ii. 2012 Dues – reminders sent week of June 11th.
3. Ongoing Projects:  Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Ramp design/construction  update – costs are within budget so far. Waiting on Milone-McBroom estimate for inspections. Four weeks for shop drawings, 3-4 weeks for construction. The A&N Motel hasn’t responded yet. BH: will talk with Tim, get check if need be. 
· Scarborough –  019386.00  

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – walked last week. Dealing with property owners, including Donald Prout. Dates set out for public meetings, etc. 
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   AR: So. Berwick would like work session with ETMD to discuss funding trail construction. Local match would have meant $60K, could not move forward with that. Construction, perhaps, but not design funding. Manager and Council support the trail, but a certain group will not support. 
DL: Biddeford is mowing, do other towns mow? BH: Saco does, Scarborough does, OOB, too.
5. Next Meeting – July 11, 2012

6.  Adjourn – BH: move to adjourn, JB 2nd, unan.
